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DATE: April 16, 2024 (Item No. {{item.number}})

TO: Board of Supervisors

FROM: Harry Morrison, Enterprise Medical Staff President

SUBJECT: Enterprise Medical Executive Committee Report 

RECOMMENDED ACTION
Approve appointments/reappointments and privileging actions of specified medical staff and 
allied health professional at Santa Clara Valley Medical Center, O’Connor Hospital, and St. 
Louise Regional Hospital as outlined on the Credentials Report dated March 28, 2024. (LA-
4)
REASONS FOR RECOMMENDATION
The Enterprise Medical Executive Committee (EMEC) is required by State and Federal 
regulations, The Joint Commission standards and the Medical Staff Bylaws and Rules to 
review and make recommendations to the Governing Body for granting of initial 
appointment, reappointment, clinical privileges, advancement and/or change in status for 
practitioners at Santa Clara Valley Medical Center (SCVMC), O’Connor Hospital (OCH) 
and St. Louise Regional Hospital (SLRH). 
The EMEC has reviewed the applications and credentials of the medical staff and allied 
health professionals who are specified in the attached Enterprise Medical Staff Credentials 
Recommendations Report to the Governing Board dated March 28, 2024 (“Report”) and 
recommends them for approval for appointment, reappointment, clinical privileges, and/or 
change in the status as specified on the attached Report. 
In addition to the recommendations for appointment, reappointment, clinical privileges, 
and/or change in status, the Report shows physicians who have designated their Primary 
Hospital site and their Secondary Hospital site pursuant to the Secondary Site Approval and 
Onboarding Process Enterprise Policy #0001.
CHILD IMPACT
The recommended action will have no/neutral impact on children and youth.
SENIOR IMPACT
The recommended action will have no/neutral impact on seniors.
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SUSTAINABILITY IMPLICATIONS
The recommended action will have no/neutral sustainability implications.
BACKGROUND
The Enterprise Medical Executive Committee in accordance with State and Federal 
regulations, The Joint Commission standards and the Medical Staff Bylaws and Rules makes 
monthly recommendations to the Governing Body for appointment, reappointment, clinical 
privileges, and/or change in status for medical staff and allied health professionals. The 
appointments are for a period no longer than 24 months. The Report specifies those 
practitioners who are being submitted this month for approval, and those practitioners who 
are resigning or withdrawing their clinical privileges and medical staff membership. The 
Report (dated March 28, 2024) includes all practitioners who were submitted this month for 
approval, as well as those practitioners who are resigning or withdrawing their clinical 
privileges and medical staff membership. 
On December 15, 2020, the Board of Supervisors delegated authority to the Health and 
Hospital Committee (“Committee”) to act on medical staff appointments and reappointments. 
However, the Board of Supervisors retains the ultimate responsibility, and may act on 
delegated matters where the Committee does not. The Committee did not take action on the 
March 28, 2024 Credentials Report, and thus the EMEC is requesting action by the full 
Board of Supervisors.
CONSEQUENCES OF NEGATIVE ACTION
The report will not be received.
ATTACHMENTS:

• Enterprise Credentials Report


